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The NSW Government is delivering Sydney Metro West – a new underground 
metro railway which will double rail capacity between Parramatta and the 
Sydney CBD, link new communities to rail services and support employment 
growth and housing supply.  
 

John Holland CPB Contractors Ghella Joint Venture (JCG) has been awarded the contract to deliver 3.5 
kilometres of twin metro rail tunnels between The Bays and Hunter Street and to excavate the Pyrmont 
and Hunter Street metro stations.  
 

Out-of-hours work 

Out-of-hours work will be carried out between 6pm and 7am on Monday 24 March and between 7am and 
8pm on Saturday 22 and 29 March 2025 to remove the temporary hoarding along Hunter, Pitt and 
O’Connell streets.  
 
This work is subject to site and weather conditions and will be rescheduled to the next available shift if 
required.  

What will this mean for you? 

During work, you may notice: 

• Periods of increased noise  
• Construction machinery and vehicles parked along Hunter and O’Connell Streets 
• Presence of traffic management  

 
Equipment and machinery used 
Equipment and machinery used may include but is not limited to use of a truck mounted crane, rattle 
guns, elevated work platforms, hand tools, construction vehicles and traffic management. 
 
Changes to traffic, pedestrians and cyclists 

During these works, traffic control will be in place to assist motorists, pedestrians, and cyclists with any 
changed traffic conditions. Access to driveways and buildings will be maintained at all times. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Notification – Removal of hoarding 
Hunter Street 

17 March 2025 
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 Contact us 

24-hour Project Infoline 1800 612 173 

MetroTunnelsJCGJV@transport.nsw.gov.au  

Sydney Metro West, PO Box K659, Haymarket, NSW 1240 

Download Sydney Metro Connect from the  
App store or get it on Google Play. 

 

 

Work location 

 

 
Contact us 
Please contact JCG Community team on 1800 612 173 if you have any questions or would like to provide 
feedback about the work.  
 
We will continue to keep you updated on the progress of work in your area. If you would like to receive 
weekly updates about our work, please send a request to MetroTunnelsJCGJV@transport.nsw.gov.au and 
we will add you to the distribution list.  


